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16th June 2020 
 

A message from Mrs McCluskey 
 

Fantastic News! 

On Monday 22nd June we will be opening a new Year 1 and Year R bubble/group and welcoming back 
two year 6 bubble/groups. In order to do this we are using every possible space in the school. The  
community centre has kindly offered us a space, however guidance released yesterday from the DfE has 
said we cannot use this space. 
 

Therefore  I need to stress we are now at FULL capacity. I do not have any more spaces for Year R, Year 1 

or keyworker children (who are not registered). 

The guidance released yesterday is clear that if parents do not decide to take up an offer of a space or do 

not respond, schools can offer this capacity to another pupil and therefore you will not be able to take a 

space before September. I am sure you understand this takes a lot of organisation, so if you have said no 

or refused a space, no space will be available. 

If you said Yes to Mrs Miller or Mrs Best when they rang you will receive an email confirming your place. 

Wellies 
 

We will be putting wellies out in Year Group tubs on the driveway from 9:30- 2:00 
Wednesday and Thursday this week for collection. This is the only opportunity to 
collect them before September. 

 

 

Books 

We are organising our library ready for our new reading programme in 
September, therefore we need any books in that you have at home, please. A box will be put out Mon-
day and Tuesday next week outside the office porch. Please drop any books into it. 

 Can we just remind you to keep an eye on your children when they are using the internet as online safety 
is your responsibility outside of school 
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Term Dates for next Academic Year 2020-2021 

 

 

Term 1         Term 4 

Tuesday 1st September – Friday 23rd  October   Mon 22nd February - Thurs 1st April  

(INSET days 1st & 2nd September, 23rd October) Term 5 

Term 2         Mon 19th April – Fri 28th May   

Monday 2nd November- Fri 18th December  (INSET day Friday 28th May ) 

Term 3         Term 6 

Mon 4th January – Fri 12th February   Monday 7th June- Wed 21st July   

          (INSET day Friday 9th July) 

Poppy in class 2 enjoyed making rainbow cookies and we all agreed they tasted delicious! 
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Try to improve on your score throughout the week then ask an adult to email me with your name, 
school and best score on Friday.  We will then have a virtual competition, I will put all of the 
scores together over the weekend and send out the results on the Monday along with the next 
week’s challenge.  There will be a top 3 awarded for every year group across all the schools that I 
teach in, these children will receive a “virtual certificate”.  We don’t want the adults to miss out 
so they are more than welcome to join in, top 3 adults will be awarded a certificate too!  
 If you would like to share any photos or videos please ask an adult to email them to me. If we 
have enough we will put together a weekly video of your achievements.  My e-mail address is 
a.cavanagh@thelenham.viat.org.uk  


